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Albany, NY – State Senator Martin J. Golden (R-C-I, Brooklyn), a former Police Officer in the

NYPD, today has issued the following statement regarding the Justice Department’s

recommendation that a monitor be installed to oversee the NYPD:

“I can think of no more significant way to disrupt the hard work the NYPD has done to keep

our streets safe than this proposal. We have a chain of command in the NYPD and a system

in place to investigate the actions taken by police officers if they violate the law. Having the

Justice Department install someone to look over their shoulders will do nothing to increase

how safe our city is, and will act as a deterrent on our police force to effectively do their jobs.

“


